
[image: image1.png]ADVERTISING
STANDARDS
BUREAU



27 March 2006
Advertising Standards:

‘Bloody’ complaints dismissed: health and safety not negotiable
At its March meeting the Advertising Standards Board (the Board) dismissed complaints against two advertisements which used the word ‘bloody’.

Considering the Tourism Australia advertisements and an advertisement for Ingham’s, the Board considered that in the context of each advertisement the word was used as part of Australian colloquial and vernacular language and was unlikely to be considered offensive by the majority of Australians. 

Bureau Chief Executive, Fiona Jolly, said “The Board noted that, in the case of the Ingham’s chicken advertisement, the use of the word ‘bloody’ by a child was portrayed as a bad thing and the daughter was chastised for using the word.”

At its most recent meeting the Board considered complaints about advertisements which included Zoo Weekly (depicting a man falling into a sausage machine), Diflucan One thrush treatment, Nissan Tiida (featuring actress Kim Cattrall), Target and Fernwood Fitness Centres.

The Board upheld complaints against two advertisements on the basis that they depicted material contrary to prevailing community standards on health and safety. The advertisements for Gatorade and the Bank of Western Australia have now been discontinued.

Ms Jolly said “Although both advertisers expressed surprise at the Board’s decisions, the offending advertisements have been withdrawn from broadcast. Further demonstration of the advertising community’s commitment to the advertising self-regulation system. The Board considered that both the Gatorade and Bank of Western Australia advertisements depicted material that was contrary to community standards of health and safety: specifically, the importance of children wearing appropriate head wear in hot weather, and of safe driving practices.”
The Bureau is currently seeking nominations from members of the public to join the Board. Applications are particularly sought from people outside Sydney and people from culturally diverse backgrounds. For information about how to apply visit www.adstandards.com.au.
The Advertising Standards Bureau accepts complaints about individual advertisements from members of the public. Such complaints are assessed by the members of the Advertising Standards Board against criteria set out in the AANA Advertiser Code of Ethics and associated codes. Under the rules of the self-regulation system, advertisers are required to modify or discontinue advertisements when complaints are upheld by the Board. Full details of the advertisements considered by the Board at its most recent meeting, and the reasons for Board determinations, can be obtained from www.adstandards.com.au.
For interviews contact Fiona Jolly, Chief Executive Officer, 02 6262 9822
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